                        DUNBLANE – LIKHUBULA PARTNERSHIP 
A Scotland-Malawi Partnership  -  Scottish Charity Number SCO 38877
                       Steering Committee Minutes    -  11th November 2015 
1) Present, Fiona Anderson (Chairperson), Jenni Barr, Audrey Cooper, Ian Brown, Ann Hale, Jean Rutherford, Christy Cunningham, Alba Escala, Catriona Glen, Kitty McKee; Anne McEwan; John Kilby, Ivor Butchart, George Bond, Tom Smith
   Apologies: Iain Smith, Colin Renwick, Stuart Brown, Neil Kitching
2) Minutes of the meeting held on 30th September 2015 were approved with one amendment  - 
- Any Other Business – delete ‘1st Sunday in Lent’  insert  ‘2nd Sunday in Lent’ 
3) Matters Arising: 
Fiona reported on her talk at the SMP AGM on the UN Development Goal Programme. She proposed that this could form a good theme for our attendance at next year’s Dunblane Fling. Grants of £500 were also available to help procure marketing material in support of Global Goals advertising. The Committee agreed to pursue this idea for next year’s Fling.
Action : Fiona to pursue grant from SMP 

The Committee thanked Ann for her thoughtful and well-written condolence letter following the passing away of George Kondiero, Deputy Head of Chambe Secondary School.

4) High School Activities: 
Main meetings of this group will in future be held at the same time / place as Partnership Meetings with the Youth Partnership reporting at the start / end of the meeting as appropriate. Other meetings may be held at other times as and when the need arises.
 
DHS reported on their recent discussions concerning the ‘way-ahead’ for the High School activities 

Bursar fundraising would cease for the time being
·  noting that monies had been transferred to the Partnership for Bursar support up to and including 2017

· Plans for the Nurse Project would continue to be developed noting that agreement was needed on about the operation and maintenance of the proposed support. Discussions with Dr Shakespeare, Christina  and Mulanje District Hospital would continue. 
Anne advised that ideas for developing a sustainable link between both the Partnership and the school in Chambe, after the pupils who currently form the subcommittee leave school in 2017, are currently being explored.

Jenni proposed that contact be made with Paula Glegg, who established the Nansato Nursery School charity. The model might be one to consider:  project administered day to day in Malawi;  funds raised in Scotland;  the Charity sends visitors from Scotland every year or two.    

Action: Jenni to contact Paula Glegg re a possible meeting in Glasgow in Spring 2016.

 
5) Budget Update:  
The Committee reviewed Neil’s budget update paper and noted the healthy financial situation with some £13K bank balance and anticipated balance of £11K in one year’s time after allowing for planned expenditure and expected income. 

The Committee noted a proposal from Neil that available funding could be used to support the Class rooms in Malawi project. It was agreed however to wait until final decisions had been made on use of our monies on food, housing etc before considering this proposal further. 
6) Emergency Support  -  Housing and Food Distribution: 
The Committee noted the latest updates from Phillip and Iain on the housing project and the latest estimate of a £550 overspend. Some discussion was held on whether a recent transfer of £470 had been made but assuming this had already been taken into account it was agreed that a further £550 should be transferred to Phillip as soon as possible 

Action: Subject to confirmation that £470 had already been provided Neil to arrange transfer of a further £550 to Phillip 

After extensive discussion on the request from Likubula to fund fertilizer and noting the availability of funding for emergency relief it was agreed to provide sufficient fertilizer (using the local supplier) to support 75 families at an estimated cost of £3,500. It was agreed not to provide any seeds noting that Likhubula had not requested these. 

Further discussions were held about providing additional food relief but it was agreed to defer this for moment. 

Fiona noted that Andrew Namakhoma from the Malawi-Scotland Partnership had advised that involvement of the Local Development Committee in the Housing Project could perhaps have helped to secure greater support from the local community and Chiefs. The Committee welcomed the fact that Likhubula have included the Local Development Committee in their list of consultants for the Fertiliser Project.   
Audrey proposed that it would be very helpful to capture our experience and ‘lessons learned’ on projects as a series ‘crib sheets’ for future reference. The Committee endorsed this idea and Jenni undertook to create a list so we can identify a strategy with volunteers to take this forward.

Action: Jenni to prepare a strategy for ‘crib-sheets’ to capture experience and lessons learned from Likhubula Projects. 

7) Bursars: 
Tom reported on the Bursar sub-committee deliberations (copy of report attached) 

· It was agreed to send a personal email of congratulations to each of the new Bursars 

· Action: Bursar’s Committee to draft email to new Bursars

· The Committee discussed how best to provide additional food to each Bursar noting the difficulties of being seen to act in a fair and impartial manner. After deliberation it was agreed that each Bursar 's family should receive a 50Kg bag of maize as part of their Bursar ‘outfit’ each this year (in response to food shortages). Anything further would be discussed during the summer visit.
· The Committee noted that no girls had been selected as part of this year’s Bursar intake and discussed how best to raise this issue with Likhubula bearing in mind local sensitivities and culture. It was agreed that this could be a topic to be discussed during the 2016 visit. 

Actions

· Subgroup to prepare and send an email for each of the new Bursars

· Subgroup to link with Stuart Brown over arrangements re maize and to prepare and send an email for the Likhubula Committee and Mr Nyambalo dealing with the issues outlined in their paper.

8) Updates 
Mvano – Jean confirmed that the £235 transferred to the Partnership earlier should be considered as unrestricted funds 
Action: Neil to amend Budget details 
Fistula Project – The Committee noted the updated report Iain had circulated earlier
9) Publicity and Communications: 
Report to Kirk Session Ian B reported that he was planning to update the Kirk Session next week 

10) Data Protection 
Action carried over to the next meeting 

Action: Ian, George and Neil to discuss requirements

11) 2016 Visit to Malawi 

Fiona has started to collate topics to be discussed in Likhubula during the 2106 visit noting that advance planning with the Likhubula Committee would be helpful.

12) Any Other Business: 
 - It was agreed that Jean could borrow the Likhubula ‘stands’ in the Cathedral for a short time for an exhibition of photographs. Tom would assist with the arrangements 
- Fiona noted that the sub-committee discussions for Bursars and DHS activities had worked well and encouraged sub-committees to provide reports in good time for the main Committee discussions.
13) Dates of Next Meetings : 

6th January – Jenni to chair 
17th February 

30th March 

11th May 

22nd June 
